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PLUS CONDUCTS CONCRETE PAVEMENT MAINTENANCE WORKS 

AT SERDANG LAY-BY (SOUTHBOUND) AS PART OF HIGHWAY 

INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS 

-Heavy vehicle access temporarily closed in phases for pavement maintenance 

works 

Petaling Jaya, 7 July 2025: - As part of its continuous highway infrastructure improvements, 

PLUS Malaysia Berhad (PLUS) will be carrying out concrete pavement maintenance works by 

phases at Serdang Lay-by (Southbound), KM308.20. During this period, the entry lane for 

heavy vehicles into the lay-by will be temporarily closed in phases from 8:00am, 7 July 

2025 to 12:00am, 31 July 2025 to facilitate the works. 

In relation to this, heavy vehicle users are advised to utilise the nearest alternative parking 

facilities throughout the duration of the works. 

Nevertheless, other facilities and Class 1 vehicle parking bays at the lay-by will remain 

operational as usual. 

Therefore, highway users are advised to plan their journeys using the PLUS App to obtain the 

latest traffic information. They are also advised to adhere to all traffic signs and instructions 

issued by PLUS personnel when passing through the affected area. 

All highway users can also obtain the latest traffic information through the PUTRI Virtual 

Assistant, X@plustrafik App, and Electronic Signboards (VMS) at selected locations as well 

as contact PLUSLine at 1800-88-0000 in the event of any emergencies. 
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